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Dear Baroness Bennett,

On Thursday 30 April, when responding to your question for short debate, I made reference to number of issues. I would like to clarify 2 of them:

1. I noted that the Government have announced a £500 million hardship fund, as part of the measures to support those affected by Covid-19, so that Local Authorities in England can support vulnerable people and households. I also stated that this funding will enable Local Authorities to increase the Local Housing Allowance (LHA) for universal credit and housing benefit claims. I would like to clarify that the government expectation is that the majority of the £500m funding will be used by billing authorities to provide further Council Tax relief to Working Age recipients of Local Council Tax Support, it is not to increase LHA rates. As I mentioned earlier in my speech, LHA rates have been increased from April, for recipients of Universal Credit and Housing Benefit.  Separately, for those who need additional support with their housing costs Discretionary Housing Payments continue to be available.  

2. When responding to points made by the noble Baronesses, Lady Lister and Lady Bowles, and the right reverend Prelate the Bishop of Durham, I stated that we were waiting for the Secretary of State to decide if and when the benefit cap would be reviewed.  I would like to clarify that the Secretary of State has a statutory duty to review the levels of the benefit cap once in each parliament as such we await her decision as to when she will undertake a review of those levels.

In both instances, I responded with what I believed to be the correct information at the time, and am now happy to clarify these points for the record.

I have copied this letter to all Peers who raised questions during the debate and I will place a copy in the Library.
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